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June 27, 2001

The Honorable Pete von Reichbauer

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember von Reichbauer:

Enclosed is an ordinance to convert the three year King County Transfer of Development Credits (TDC) Pilot Program to a permanent status, based on my strong belief in offering voluntary land use incentives.  

Since its adoption in October 1998, the King County Transfer of Development Credits (TDC) Pilot Program has permanently preserved 700 acres of open space land at a public savings of $8.3 million.  In recognition of its innovative accomplishments, the Program has been honored with awards from the Planning Association of Washington, the Puget Sound Regional Council, and most recently the National Association of Counties.  This success is a direct result of strong support from Council on the Issaquah TDC Project, the TDC Bank, and the Denny Triangle Interlocal Agreement with Seattle.  The Pilot Program expires in October.

Key provisions of the ordinance include changing the name of the Program to Transfer of Development Rights to mirror similar Programs around the Country.  The ordinance implements 2000 Comprehensive Plan policies that added the entire Forest Production District as a new sending site category.  In an effort to target key agricultural production district lands, a density bonus for transfer purposes only is recommended for all agricultural lands not already participating in the Farmlands Preservation Program.  In response to Program experience, the ordinance recognizes the existence of legal lots in the rural and resource areas.  Based on actual Program experience, the ordinance improves the balance between the supply of sending site development rights and the capacity of receiving sites by restricting sending sites to the rural and resource areas.

Your prompt consideration of this ordinance is appreciated.  If you or your staff have questions on this effective growth management program, please contact Stephanie Warden, Director of the Office of Regional Policy and Planning, at 296-4187.

I recommend approval of this ordinance.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures 

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:
John Chelminiak, Chief of Staff


Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director


Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee


Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Acting Director, Office of Budget


Greg Kipp, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources


Stephanie Warden, Director, Office of Regional Policy and Planning (ORPP)

bcc:
Priscilla Kaufman, Planner III, DDES

Faith Roland, Acquisition Supervisor, Resource Lands and Open Space (DNR)

